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WHAT IS SENATE BILL 326?
The passage of Senate Bill 326 (SB 326) added new Civil Code 
§5551 to the Davis-Stirling Common Interest Development Act 
and became effective on January 1, 2020.

The new law makes it mandatory that a licensed architect or 
structural engineer conduct visual inspections, in the least 
intrusive manner possible, of exterior elevated elements at all 
condominium projects in the State of California.

The licensed architect or structural engineer is required to 
provide a stamped or signed inspection report to the HOA. 

The bill also added that an HOA board has the authority to 
commence legal proceedings in its own name without joining 
with its members (new Civil Code §5986 and amended §6150).

www.B2Rconsultinggroup.com



WHY WAS SB 326 PASSED?
In a word, safety. Historically, balcony 
and deck failures have led to thousands 
of injuries each year. 

The intended goal of SB 326 is to identify 
any exterior elevated elements in decay 
or disrepair, make any necessary repairs, 
and prevent future failures.
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WHEN IS ACTION REQUIRED?
For existing condominium projects (and those permitted 
prior to January 1, 2020 and currently under construction) 
the first inspections must be completed by January 1, 2025, 
and completed again once every nine (9) years, thereafter.

New condominium projects, for which a building permit 
application was submitted after January 1, 2020, must 
have their first inspections completed within six (6) 
years of the issuance of the certificate of occupancy.
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